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" ... Persistence is the first and most important requirement for success. " 

-Adolf Hitler, Mein Kampf:/, 6 

Special Report from Latin America 
Franz Pfeiffer, Acting Deputy of the World Union of National 
Socialists for Latin America, recently submitted a report to 
Commander Koehl on WUNS activities and developil;lents in his 
region. The report indicates that although our cottades there 
are faced with many obstacles, they have been able to make 
steady progress nonetheless. 

Latin America comprises all of South America, Central America, 
Mexico and the Carribean area. Although there are many 
Indians, Indian-White halfbreeds and other mongrels in this 
region, there are also many White people. These are the ones the 
Movement seeks to attract and organize. 

The present foundation on which the Movement's work rests is 
the Charter of Villa Ballester. This document, first put into 
effect in September, 1976 (see WHITE POWER number 75), 
stipulates that all parties which sign the charter pledge "absolute 
loyalty to the World Union of National Socialists and its 
Commander, Matt Koehl." Equally important, the charter also 
provides for a close working relationship between National 
Socialists in different Latin American countries. The original 
signatories to the charter were the WUNS affiliates for Chile 
(the National Socialist Worker's Party of Chile, led by comrade 
Pfeiffer) and Argentina (the Argentine National Socialist Front). 
Since then, National Socialist groups in seven more countries 
have signed the charter: Bolivia, Ecuador, El Salvador, Mexico, 
Panama, Peru and Uruguay. Additionally, a group of National 
Socialist refugees from Communist Cuba living in the United 
States have also pledged their support to the World Union (see 
following story). 

The report states that the general political conditions under 
which Latin American National Socialists must work differ from 
country to country, sometimes dramatically. "While in Bolivia 
absolute freedom of activity exists, National Socialists in 
Argentina and Uruguay are outlawed and work underground. 
Several National Socialists have been murdered in El Salvador, 
Guatamala, and Chile. One comrade has been imprisoned in 
Peru and another in Ecuador, while still another comrade in El 
Salvador was sentenced to a one-year jail term," the report 
reads. 

In many countries in Latin America the Movement is virtually 
without any financial or material resources to work with, and is 
largely dependent on the support of comrades elsewhere. 
Regular dues have been waived throughout Latin America, but 
Movement officers are expected to donate up to 20 percent of 
their incomes to the Cause. Comrade Pfeiffer reports that 
members of the NS Women's Corps have been especially helpful 
in raising funds for the Movement, by way of special dinners 
and lotteries. 

But despite all the hardships, much progress is still being made. 

There has been an increase in Movement activities, for example, 
and distribution of El Telex, a Movement periodical published in 
Chile, is up 300 percent! 

Any comrade wishing to make a donation to Latin American 
National Socialists should write to the following address. Our 
comrades are especially in need of propaganda materials and the 
machinery to ·produce them with. 

Franz Pfeiffer 
Agregado Especial 88 
Correo 21 
Santiago 
CHILE 

The signing of the Charter of Villa Ballester, in 
Argentina, 1 September 1976. WUNS Acting Deputy 
for Latin America, Franz Pfeiffer, is on the left. 



Commander Authorizes Cuban WUNS Affiliate 
A new World Union of National Socialists affiliate organization 
has been authorized by Commander Koehl, for White refugees 
from Communis~ Cuba. This organization will work within the 
Cuban exile communities in the United States and elsewhere, 
with its ultimate aim being the liberation of Cuba from 
Communist domination. Towards this long range goal, the new 
WUNS affiliate is seeking to unify the White elements of the 
refugee community under National Socialism. At present, the 
group is waging a campaign agaainst race-mixing, which has 
reached epidemic proportions among Cubans both in Cuba and 
(to a lesser degree) in the U.S. Also, a vigorous effort is being 
made to strengthen the natural anti-Jewish sentiment present in 
the exile community as a· whole, and within the Cuban 
anti-Communist movement in particular. 

The name of this new formation is the Cuban National Socialist 
Legion ( Legion Nacional-Socialista Cubana). Those wishing to 
contact the Legion may do so at the present time by writing to 
the WUNS address in Arlington: 

Party Policy 

Legion Nacional-Socialista Cubana 
Box 88 
Arlington, Va. 22210 
U.S.A. 

Geographical Seperation of the Races 

In the past, the Party has called for the complete geographical 
seperation of the races as the solution to America's racial 
problem. That policy is fundemental and remains unchanged. 

However, after long and careful consideration, the Commander 
has decided to adjust Party propaganda to avoid mention of any 
specific method for implementing that policy of racial seperation. 

Previously, for example, Party policy has specified repatriation 
to Africa of those Blacks presently residing in the United States 
as the method for the implementation of this policy. 

That, of course, is just one method. Another would involve 
resettlement somewhere in the Western Hemisphere. There are 
others. 

In the future, we do not want to be limited to any particular 
option. Instead, we prefer to pursue whatever course of action 
may be deemed most feasible at the time to achieve geographic 
seperation of the races, based on the then-existing realities. To 
commit ourselves to a specific method now would be to seriously 
limit our freedom of action when we are actually in a position to 
do something about the problem. 

How we accomplish racial seperation is far less important than 
the basic fact that it must be accomplished. 

The important thing is that-unlike in these United States 
today-there will be no Blacks (or any other non-Aryans) in the 
Aryan republic which we will establish. There will be a total 
geographic seperation of the Aryan race from all other races. The 
technical aspect of how this will be done is of secondary 
importance-but it will be done! 

A Note from the Corresponding Secretary 

The current personnel shortage at National Headquarters 
puts a heavy burden on all NHQ staff members. Not only 
must they perform their regularly assigned work, but they 
must also share the workload of staff positions which are 
p;esently unfilled. 

In order to partially alleviate this burden, we are asking all 
comrades to do three things: 

1. Until further notice, send only essential cor­
respondence to the Party. Such correspondence 
would include dues and pledge payments, activity 
reports, security matters, organizational matters and 
requests for authorization to speak to the news­
media. 

Party to Wage Anti-Draft Campaign 

As this NS BULLETIN goes to press President Carter's proposals 
to draft young men and women to die in the Middle East are 
stalled in Congress. Regardless of whether or not registration for 
the draft is passed at this time, it is inevitable that the System 
will draft young Aryans to die for it sometime in the foreseeable future. 

The Party has come out forthrightly against this qraft, not 
because we are against military service in general or because we 
like to see the U.S. grow militarily weaker while the Communist 
nations grow militarily stronger. We oppose the draft because 
the System plans to institute it to obtain Aryan cannon fodder 
in order to keep its dying capitalist economy going and to make 
the Middle East safe for the blood-drenched bandit state of 
Israel. 

Since the coming war will not be fought to advance Aryan 
interests, we see no good reason why Aryans should take part in 
it. Certainly, no Aryan should shed a drop of his or her blood to 
defend the oppressive anti-White System which rules us today. 

Accordingly, the Commander has instructed that all local units 
wage an active campaign against the draft. Many units have 
already reported distributing the new anti-draft leaflet, and 
some have even held anti-draft protests. Other comrades having 
reported attending anti-draft protests organized by left-wing and right-wing groups. 

Those comrades who take part in the anti-draft movement 
should be sure to report their activities to National Headquarters. 

FBI Files on Party Total 37,000 Pages! 
The Federal Bureau of Investigation has revealed that it 
presently maintains some 37,000 pages of files on the Party! 
This staggering figure represents only the file on the Party itself, 
and does not include personal files on Party leaders and 
activists. 

This information was disclosed by the FBI to Comrade Scott 
Mosby, who is presently in the process of obtaining a copy of 
his personal file from the FBI. Comrade Mosby, who is the unit 
secretary for Milwaukee Unit I, was further told that the file on 
the Party is broken down into 17 catagories, but that it was not 
indexed. 

The FBI charges 10 cents a page for photocopying files, which 
would mean that the Party may have to pay over $4,000 in 
order to find out what information the FBI keeps on us. (The 
FBI previously admitted that it has 2,500 pages of files on 
Commander Koehl alone-see NS BULLETIN 263). 

In Arlington, meanwhile, letters were received from the FBI 
acknowledging the Party's request to see the file kept on it, as 
well as the file kept on George Lincoln Rockwell. 

The NS BULLETIN will keep all Party comrades informed on 
developments of this case as they occur. 

Non-essential correspondence includes letters asking 
questions which are not really urgent, letters filled 
with chit-chat and gossip and so forth. 

2. Even with essential correspondence, keep all 
letters concise and to the point. 

3. Those comrades who desire a quick reply to their 
letters can speed things up by enclosing a ST AMPED 
SELF-ADDRESSED ENVELOPE with their 
correspondence. 

Your cooperation in following these three guidelines will 
help make up for the temporary lack of fulltime 
staffworkers in Arlington. 

-Corresponding Secretary 



, · .' · TWO-YEAR PLAN NOTES -- • . . ; 

INSTINCT 
Recently, a long-time Movement fighter, who has been with the 
Party since the early 1960s, voiced his criticism of the Two-Year 
Plan: "The Plan is all well and good as far as it goes, but it lacks 
the appeal to our people's racial instincts that previously charac­
terized the Party's propaganda." 

In a certain sense this comrade is right: we are no longer 
appealing to our people in the same manner as we did in the 
past. It is not true, however, that the Two-Year Plan ignores the 
important reality of appealing to the racial soul, nor does it 
minimize the necessity of appealing to the natural instincts of 
our Race. 

There are two types of instincts, the noble and the base. The 
noble instincts find their expression in such values as honor, 
courage, honesty, self-sacrifice, dignity, service to the 
community and love of one's people. The baser instincts 
manifest themselves in such ways as hatred, cowardice, lust, 
jealousy, revenge, greed, egomania and so forth. We National 
Socialists refer to the expression of these nobler values 
collectively as racial idealism and to the baser values as egoism. 

These two types of instincts, the noble and the base, co-exist 
within every individual (and by extention within the race as a 
whole) in a state of perpetual tension, occasionally 
complementing one another, but more often battling for control 
of the individual's (or the Race's) personality. 

This inner battle is the fiercest in the Aryan. In lower forms of 
humanity, the noble instincts are so puny and underdeveloped 
that they scarcely stand a chance when pitted against the more 
powerful baser instincts. By contrast, the nobler instincts make 
up a very strong component of the Aryan racial soul, so that 
they are frequently able to dominate the Aryan's personality, 
both at an individual and racial level. 

Yet despite this, it is still easy to bring out the baser side of the 
Aryan, simply by appealing to it and encouraging it. This, of • 

course, is what the mass media and the prevalent liberal 
morality seek to do. Unfortunately, it is also all too easy for 
racialist organizations to attempt to do the same thing in hopes 
of gaining quick, easy political success and in gathering a 
relatively large following. 

In the past, even the Party has been guilty of this, although 
certainly not to the same degree as numerous other racialist 
organizations. This tactic has enabled us to attract not only 
media attention, but also adherents who would not otherwise 
be receptive to the National Socialist message. 

But despite the modest success it has given us, in the long run 
attempting to raise the racial consciousness of our people 
primarily through race-hatred is self-defeating. By focusing 
solely on the baser instincts, we end up in attracting to our 
banner those persons who have allowed these instincts to 
dominate their personalities. This is most definitely not what 
we are seeking! 

By appealing to the noble, idealistic component of the Aryan 
soul we focus attention on it, which in turn will help it to 
blossom. The more our people become true to this side of their 
personality, the sooner they will realize the vast, unbridgeable 
spiritual chasm which separates them from all of lesser 
humanity. 

On a practical level, appealing to what is best in our Race will 
cause us to attract the best of our Race. It is this elite segment 
which the Movement must bring into its ranks if it is to be 
successful. Now, when we are laying the first foundation stones 
for an Aryan New Order, we must discourage rather than encourage 
those who find an appeal to the lower instincts attractive. 

-Martin Kerr 
Two-Year Plan Coordinater 

ACTIVITIES IN BRIEF. 
• An anti-draft demonstration was held at the Federal Building in downtown Chicago on 24 February. The National Socialists carried signs reading "Say No to the Draft," "No Arms for Israel" and "Draft Zionist Jews." Anti-draft leaflets were handed out to passersby. 

• The San Fernando, Calif., Valley News recently ran a seven-part series on different "extremist" groups operating in the Los Angeles suburb. Part three of the series dealt with the Los Angeles Unit of the Party, and featured interviews with Unit Leader Dan Stewart and activist Richard Blomquist. 

• North Carolina Organizer John Norman was interviewed by phone over WSTP radio, in Stevenpoint, Wisconsin, on 17 February. The show's moderator was especially interested in the tense political atmosphere in North Carolina following recent confrontations there between the Communists and various White Power groups. 

• Literature distributions were reported in February by Chicago Unit I, Chicago Unit II, the Indianapolis Unit, Milwaukee Unit I and Cleveland. 

• A lengthy letter from a comrade in the Richard Biederman Unit was printed in the Shakopee Valley (Minn.) News recently. The unit's address was included at the end of the letter so that interested Whites would be able to contact the Party. 
• Comrades from the Portland-Vancouver area report that progress is continually being made in their area. In addition to . well attended local meetings, the mere existence of a group of organized National Socialists has antagonized the news media resulting in some local coverage'. ' 
• Comrade R.S. from the Indianapolis Unit donated $10 to the Cystic Fibrosis foundation in the name of the Party during February. The Party's name was later read off along with the names of other donors over WIBC radio. 



.. 

Southern California Comrades 
Help Battle Flooding, Flood Damage 

Southern California comrades once again helped battle flooding 
and flood damage~ brought on by heavy winter rains. Comrade 
Orwin Zuiderweg, secretary of the Orange· County Unit, reports 
that Unit Organizer Rick Harp led a small contingent of 
National Socialists which took part in the anti-flood efforts in 
the Lak~ Arrowhead area. 

The National Socialists, wearing White Power T-shirts, aided in 
removing mud from buildings and roadways. They also helped 
fill and place sandbags in the wake of severe flooding, and in 
expectation of still further rain. The back-breaking work lasted 
for hours. 

Comrade Harp reports that the White Power T-shirts attracted 
the attention of other relief workers and resulted in several 
friendly contacts for the Party. 

What Every National Socialist 
Can Do to Help the Party Grow 

Many comrades, especially those new to the Party, often 
would like to help advance the Movement but just don't know 
how to go about doing_this. One thing every comrade can do 
to help the Party grow is to distribute literature and other 

Notes from NS Publications 

propaganda materials in his or her area. Here are two 
examples: ' 

*Comrade M.F. from New York state reports 
distributing 50 Party business cards in a local 
library by putting them in books on National 
Socialism, Adolf Hitler, racial science and so 
forth. He also reports placing 50 stickers reading 
"The Holocaust-6 Million Lies" in the 
downtown area of his city and putting 50 copies 
of WHITE POWER under windshield wipers of 
cars at the local high school. 

*Texas Comrade J.P. reports the following: "I 
ordered some White Power buttons and Dump 
Israel bumper stickers from NS Publications and 
distributed them to people I know who are 
inclined towards our way of thinking. I also 
ordered White Power T-shirts for myself and my 
wife. These have proven to be a very popular 
item in the Houston area. I have given NSWPP 
business cards to approximately 30 people who 
have seen me wearing the T-shirt and want to 
know where to get one for themselves." 

Not every comrade can be a Stormtrooper or work full-time 
for the Party, but every comrade can help spread the good 
word! 

1. "Say No to the Draft!" leaflets are now availlable. Perfect for high scools, colleges, etc. The illustrated side of this leaflet 
can also be used as a poster. Price: $2 for 50, $10 for 300. 

2. What the 'Socialism' Really Means-this 20-page pamphlet briefly discusses the ethical foundations of the economic system 
of National Socialist Germany. Excerpted from the book Germany's Hitler by Heinz A. Heinz. Paperback, $1.25. 

3. Judaism in Music-A discussion of the musical capabilities of the Jewish race by one of the greatest Aryan composers of all 
time and precurser of National Socialism, Richard Wagner. Paperback, 44 pages. Price: $2.50. 

4. A National Socialist Chronicle: 1889-1933 by Hans Volz is no longer availlable . 

5. White Power superstickers are back in stock. Size: 10' 1x 15". Price: $5 for 12. . . 

6. Remember that NS Publications does not accept orders under $2. Add 10 percent for postage and handling on all domestic 
orders, 25 percent on all foreign orders. 

WHERE THE ACTION IS! 

19-20 APRIL-National Socialists around the world will.be holding special celebrations in honor of the 
91 st anniversary of the birth of Adolf Hitler. Contact the local unit nearest you for details on the Hitler 
Festiv~l in your area. 

-10 MAY -This date has been declared "World Peace Day" in commemoration of the flight made by 
Rudolf Hess in 1941 in an effort to bring peace between National Socialist Germany and Great Britain. 
National Socialists will be marking the occasion with various public activities and private meetings. 
Contact the local unit nearest you for details of the World Peace Day activities in your area. 

25-29 AUGUST-A special leadership training program in the National Socialist world view and aspects 
of the National Socialist revolution will be held for selected Party organizers and activists. Further details 
will be forthcoming. 

30 AlJGUST-1 SEPTEMBER-The 10th Congress of the National Socialist White People's Party will be 
held. 

ISSUED BY NSWPP NATIONAL HEADQUARTERS AT 
2507 NORTH FRANKLIN ROAD, ARLINGTON, VIRGINIA 22201 

P.HONE: (703) 524-2175 


